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	- To the Administrations of Member States 

  of the Union

Copy:

- To ITU-T Sector Members;

- To the Chairperson and Vice-Chairpersons of

  Study Group 12;

- To the Director of the Telecommunication

  Development Bureau;

- To the Director of the Radiocommunication
  Bureau


	Subject:

	Proposed deletion of ITU-T Recommendations P.36 and G.171 agreed to by Study Group 12 at its meeting on 30 September 1999


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
At the request of the Chairperson of Study Group 12, End-to-end transmission performance of networks and terminals, I have the honour to inform you that this Study Group, in its meeting from 21 to 30 September 1999, agreed to delete ITU-T Recommendations P.36 and G.171, in accordance with the provisions of Resolution 1, Section 8, § 8.8, of the WTSC (Geneva, 1996).  Eleven Member States participated at the meeting and there was no objection to this agreement.

2
Annex 1 gives information about this agreement, including an explanatory summary about the reasons for the deletion.

3
Having regard to the provisions of Resolution 1, Section 8, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 2400 hours UTC on 21 January 2000 whether your Administration approves or rejects this deletion.


Should any Member States be of the opinion that deletion should not be accepted, they should advise their reasons for disapproving and the matter would be referred back to the Study Group.

4
After the above mentioned deadline (21 January 2000), the Director of TSB will notify, in a circular, the result of the consultation. This information will also be published in the ITU Notification.

Yours faithfully,

Houlin Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau

Annex: 1

ANNEX 1

(to TSB Circular 219)

Recommendation P.36 (Efficiency of devices for preventing the occurrence of excessive acoustic pressure by telephone receivers) was revised and the revised version was approved as Recommendation P.360 on 3 December 1998. So Recommendation P.36 became obsolete.

Recommendation G.171 (Transmission plan aspects of privately operated networks) either refer to Recommendations which have been deleted meanwhile or which are obsolete by their contents. As far as guidance on general issues of transmission planning or on the interconnection of private and public networks is required, Recommendations G.175 and G.108 should preferably be used.

It was unanimously agreed to propose the deletion of the above mentioned recommendations.
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